June 20, 2002

William F. Stephens

Director, Division of Energy Regulation

State Corporation Commission

P. O. Box 1197

Richmond, Virginia 23218-1197

Dear Mr. Stephens:

In response to your letter dated May 29, 2002, soliciting written comments regarding the requirements of Senate Bill 684 to study the feasibility, effectiveness, and value of collecting information relative to the location and operation of specified electric generating facilities and electric transmission facilities serving the Commonwealth, enclosed are the comments of Old Dominion Electric Cooperative and the Virginia, Maryland and Delaware Association of Electric Cooperatives (the “Cooperatives”). The Cooperatives appreciate the opportunity to provide input at this stage of the study, and look forward to participating actively in further discussions and meetings with the Commission staff and other interested stakeholders.

The information described in §1A of the legislation requests electric generation data for the period commencing January 1, 1996, and ending December 31, 2001, and for the periods subsequent to December 31, 2001.  The Cooperatives can provide the historical electric generation information for the period of 1996 through 2001.  This information will consist of the requested data for the generation assets owned by Old Dominion Electric Cooperative, which currently consist of the Clover facility in Halifax, Virginia, and North Anna facility in Louisa, Virginia. Old Dominion Electric Cooperative and Dominion Virginia Power jointly own both of these facilities.  We confirmed with Dominion Virginia Power that this generation data could be compiled from a variety of public sources.  

This information for the period of 1996 through 2001 will provide historical data relevant to the operation of base load generating facilities.  This data may be of limited value when monitoring the future adequacy of energy infrastructure within the Commonwealth. Additionally, Old Dominion Electric Cooperative currently plans, subject to approval by the State Corporation Commission, to build additional peaking facilities in Louisa, Virginia, and Fauquier, Virginia, to provide electricity to member consumers within the Commonwealth.  The proprietary aspects relating to the operation of these peaking units will require strict adherence to the confidentiality protections contained in §3 of the legislation.  

The other relevant section of the legislation for electric utilities pertains to electric transmission data.  While the data listed in §1B of the legislation would apply to each incumbent electric utility, none of the 13 utility consumer services cooperatives serving members in Virginia own any transmission facilities.  Accordingly, the Cooperatives suggest that this information could be more readily provided by those utilities owning transmission. Additionally, this type of information appears to be of the type that could easily be monitored and collected by a regional transmission organization.

The Cooperatives look forward to working with the Commission Staff and other interested stakeholders in preparation for presenting meaningful findings to the Legislative Transition Task Force.  We will have representatives present at the scheduled July 10, 2002, meeting, and thank you again for your work in coordinating and facilitating this effort.

Sincerely, 

Robert A. Omberg

Asst. Vice President – Governmental Affairs

